Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of January 24, 2005

Chico Butte Community Employment Center

Dogwood Room

Members Present:
David Brown, Diane Cooper, Sarah Okumbe, Patty Smith

Public Attendees:
Dan Grover 

Staff:


Brian Frink

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Brown.

MINUTES

The minutes of the October 25, 2004 were presented for review.  The minutes were accepted.

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

Brian Frink reported that the Butte County Board of Supervisors reappointed Doris Laughlin, Sarah Okumbe and Patty Smith on December 14, 2004 for an additional three-year term.  Two new appointments are pending to replace the vacancies.  Dan Grover is being recommended for appointment to replace Jay Harris and William Armfield is being recommended for appointment to replace Hazel Kincaid.

GOALS 2005

David Brown requested that Brian Frink update the Committee regarding staff goals.  Brian said he would present the Public Authority goals for 2005 and Brian requested that Patty Smith present the IHSS goals for the coming year.  The goals were presented as follows:
Public Authority Goals

Provide analysis of issues involved in implementing Live-Scan background checks on providers.

Coordinate implementation of PA In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Quality Assurance (QA) responsibilities with the Department IHSS QA unit.

Continue interface with IHSS Fraud Unit.

Explore training opportunities and recruitment strategies for the IHSS Advisory Committee.

Explore Provider and Client training opportunities and strategies including a Newsletter.

IHSS Goals


Implementation of SB 1104

· Create, staff, equip, and train county IHSS QA unit

· Coordinate with State on several shared responsibility issues regarding training and QA activities.

· Implement specified systems and changes tied to QA and program integrity improvements

Provide analysis of possible over-lap between QA fraud requirements and existing county IHSS Fraud unit.

Develop system for reporting cost avoidance resulting from IHSS Fraud Unit activities  
GOVERNOR'S BUDGET
Brian Frink reported on the Governor's proposed budget for fiscal year 2005/06.  The main issue affecting IHSS was the Governor's intent on rolling back the State's participation in wages and benefits.  Currently, the State will share in the cost of wages up to $9.50/hr. and benefits up to $.60/hr.  He is proposing to roll back that participation to the State minimum wage of $6.75 per hour with no participation in benefits.  The budget has two separate proposals.  First, effective July 1, 2005, The Governor proposes to roll back state participation in wages to the levels provided during 2003-04.  This proposal impacts 12 counties that raised wages since June 30, 2004.  Second, effective October 1, 2005, the budget proposes to reduce state participation in provider wages to the minimum wage in all counties.  Among California's 58 counties, 38 currently pay provider wages above the minimum wage.  Butte currently pays its providers $7.11 with no benefits.
General discussion followed regarding the impact this proposal.  There is expected to be a significant effort by IHSS advocates and stakeholders to overturn this proposal before it reaches the final budget.
STAFF UPDATE
Brian said that Jodi Beller, one of two Public Authority Services Specialist positions, was hired by the Department of Employment and Social Services as a Social Worker III in the new Quality Assurance unit.  Brian would be filling that Services Specialist.  New to the Public Authority is Kara Reece, who was hired to fill the vacant Services Specialist Aide position.  
Brian gave an overview of the activities the Public Authority was doing and its primary focus on provider orientation and the provider registry.  Training was discussed and certain challenges of getting providers to training when there is no current provision to pay them while attending classes.  Diane Cooper suggested compiling training information packets that would be given to the providers with useful information that could be studied and utilized at any time by the provider.  General discussion followed.

QUALITY ASSURANCE
Patty Smith provided a brief overview of the preparations Butte County is undertaking to prepare for the new Quality Assurance activities under IHSS.  Currently, two Social Worker III positions have been approved and assigned to the unit and the staff are becoming familiar with their new duties.  The State has been slow in ramping up the program but Butte is ready to respond as program implementation details unfold.
OTHER MATTERS

Patty Smith reported on the current status of Addus and the efforts to extend their current contract.

Dan Grover commented on various advocacy issues and the importance of Advisory Committees to work together for a strong and unified voice.

ADJOURNMNET
The meeting adjourned.  

The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 25th at 10:00 a.m. at the Butte County Employment Center, 2445 Carmichael Drive, Chico in the Dogwood Room.
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